
                    
                     
 
 
 
 

 
 
Excerpt of the minutes of the council meeting held on Monday, May 17, 2021 
 
 
CM2105 173 
1b  Question Period and Receipt of Petitions 
 
1. A resident of chemin du Bord-du-Lac – Lakeshore asks if the City could set up separate 
collection bins for glass recycling and whether she could obtain the contact information 
of an official from the agglomeration or provincial government. 
 
2. A resident of de l’Académie Avenue, representing the joint ownership property situated 
at 200 de l’Académie Avenue, shares her concerns with regards to the project to build a 
small farmhouse at Collège Ste-Anne and apprehends the smells and noise generated 
by these animals. She wishes to take note of the exact plans and locations of these future 
developments. 
 
3. A resident of Caledonia Avenue asks: 1) whether the council can consider authorizing 
the parking of recreational vehicles in driveways in the same manner as the tiny house 
located on a councilor’s property in the event that it is maintained; and 2) if the municipality 
could lose its bilingual status due to Bill 96. 
 
4. A resident of Dahlia Avenue requests that washrooms be accessible in parks (St-
Charles, Millennium, and Pine Beach) and notes that she had made this request 
previously to no avail. 
 
5. A resident of de l’Académie Avenue states: 1) that following the addition of parking 
zones on Bouchard Boulevard, the use of bicycles on this path is suicidal and asks the 
municipality to intervene to facilitate cycling in the area; 2) to anticipate parking 
standards on de l’Académie Avenue in order to restrict the use of the street by parents 
picking up their children at Collège Ste-Anne; and 3) that citizens in the area be informed 
about the construction projects at Collège Ste-Anne. 
 
6. A resident of Vinet Avenue asks: 1) to restrict the hours of use of lawnmowers on 
weekends as already provided for in the regulations for leaf blowers; 2) to control and 
relocate the increased presence of hares on the territory; and 3) whether the use of a 
wood-burning appliance is prohibited by the City’s by-laws. 
 
7. A resident of St-Charles Avenue: 1) asks if the Director General encouraged the citizen 
who addressed comments and questions about him during the April council meeting; 2) 
states that the contract for the sale of the lot situated at 252 Clément should have had 



                    
                     
 
 
 
 

 
a termination clause in the event that a home was not built on this land within a reasonable 
time frame; and 3) asks Councilor von Roretz if, as an independent candidate, his loyalty 
lies with the mayor or with the citizens of Dorval.  
 
8. A resident of de l’Académie Avenue asks: 1) if the municipality approved the plans for 
the construction of a small farmhouse on the grounds of Collège Ste-Anne; 2) whether 
the council could reconsider the establishment of a small farmhouse near a residential 
area. 
 
9. A resident of McNicoll Avenue asks: 1) if the City could install urban facilities in parks 
where there are none and increase the number of tables and toilets in various parks, 
particularly larger ones such as Millennium Park as well as Jean-Paul Bernier, St-Charles, 
etc.; 2) if the municipality plans to install new splash pads in other parks given that the 
existing ones are already being used at maximum capacity; and 3) what the ADM’s 
development plans are for the north-east sector of Golf Dorval and why the City does 
not acquire it for use as a park. 
 
10. A resident of chemin du Bord-du-Lac – Lakeshore asks: 1) whether the mayor could 
call upon the provincial government so that future mayoral candidates could undergo a 
voluntary IQ test for municipalities with a population of 19,500 inhabitants or more; 2) if 
the false rumors stating that he receives money for visits to his blogs could stop; and 3) 
that citizens should be able to decide whether they comply with City by-laws considering 
that the council authorizes the maintenance of the small house located on Councilor 
Heron’s property.  
 
11. A resident of St-Louis Avenue asks: 1) if the work under the viaduct at the 
roundabout will soon be completed; and 2) if the dilapidated fence at the Pine Beach 
exit along Highway 20 will be replaced. 
 
12. A resident of de l’Académie Avenue points out several irritants resulting from the 
construction work at Collège Ste-Anne and asks if the City can intervene to reduce 
these irritants and improve the quality of life of neighboring citizens. 
 
13. A resident of Neptune Boulevard asks if the municipality intends to return to in-person 
council meetings. 
 
(signed) Edgar Rouleau                                                   (signed) Chantale Bilodeau 
Mayor                                                                               City Clerk 
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